# VILLAGE OF LYONS COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 5, 2017 7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting of the Lyons Village Council was called to order on Monday, June 5, 2017 at 7:00 pm. Present Mayor Andrea Gleckler, Council members AJ Call, Neil Shaw, John O'Neil, John Good, Julie Fenicle, Mark Bryson, Village Administrator Tanya Lumbrezer and Fiscal Officer Luann O'Hara. Also in attendance are Larry and Nancy Hutchinson and Dorothy Duke. The meeting was opened by saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes from the May 1, 2017 meeting. 6 yea, motion passed.

A motion was made and seconded to accept Financial Report from May 2017. 6 yea, motion passed. A motion was made and seconded to accept the Bills from May 2017. 6 yea, motion passed.

### **Public**

Larry and Nancy Hutchinson from the Universalist Church informed Council the Church is having a Community Picnic at the ball park Sunday, July 16, 2017 from 1:00pm to 4:00 pm and they would like to invite all Village residents. Mr. Hutchinson stated guests should bring a dish to pass and enjoy some fellowship. Mr. Hutchinson stated they would like to work with Tanya on the publicity for the picnic is that's ok with Council. Council agreed. Mayor Gleckler stated the Universalist is considering helping with the BBQ in July also.

Dorothy Duke explained to Council she is having issues with the residents at 125 W. Morenci St., Nicole Villagomez. Mrs. Duke stated there are about six kids living at this address. Mrs. Duke stated a tree fell on a fence and the Villagomez swing set needed to be moved to clear the tree. Mrs. Duke stated she had someone move the swing set after no responses from the Villagomez'. Mrs. Duke stated the Villagomez' had chickens in their basement that are now moved outside in a plastic play house. Mrs. Duke stated the Villagomez' also burn trash in a fire ring in their back yard. Mrs. Duke stated the Villagomez' lie to your face and they can't be trusted. Tanya stated the Villagomez' have told about the animal ordinance. Mayor Gleckler suggested calling the Sheriff's Dept., Health Dept. and Humane Society because Council cannot enforce the Ordinances. AJ suggested calling the Fire Dept. when they are burning.

# **Employees Report**

Tanya read Bob's report in his absence. Tanya stated the water meters were read 6-1-17. Tanya stated Sunny's used 150,000 gallons on Sunday May 28,2017. Tanya stated Bob and Rod have started spraying weeds. Tanya stated the water faucet on the west side of the Concession Stand has been fixed. Tanya stated that Nancy Peebles and Linda Gleckler have volunteered to water and weed the flowers and plants around town Tanya asked how the mosquitoes have been and Julie Fenicle and John O'Neil both answered they haven't noticed any. Tanya stated Bob received an estimate from Pastorek's for \$645 to fix the rust spots on the pick up.

Personnel Committee asked and Council went into Executive Session at 7:47pm to discuss Bob Iffland's replacement. Council came out of Executive Session at 8:06pm

## **Committee Reports**

The Personnel recommended to Council to hire Mel O'Hara to replace Bob Iffland. A motion was made and seconded to hire Mel O'Hara as a part time employee at \$10.00 per hour with no holiday or sick pay and no insurance benefits. 6 yea, motion passed.

Julie Fenicle asked AJ if it is legal to burn wood within the Village limits. AJ replied it is legal to burn anything natural as long as the fire is covered and if you see someone burning call the Fire Dept. and they will investigate.

### **Old Business**

Tanya reported the pot holes if the streets have been fixed. Tanya stated Bob' retirement Party was a success. Tanya stated the grant application for the Lagoon Irrigation Pilot Program has been submitted. Tanya stated the water loss for May was 28%. Tanya stated she sent thirty 10 day notices, seven 1 day notices, and 3 or 4 shut off notices.

## Administrator's Report

Tanya informed Council the THM test results from the water tower are 30.1 ppb and the pump house results are 24.2ppb. Tanya stated the Columbus EPA is requesting a meeting on THM and OEL Reports. Tanya stated she emailed them dates for the meeting but haven't received a response yet. Tanya reported she received a letter from FCEDC stating they will take no position on the marijuana facilities and dispensaries issues. Tanya informed Council a new router was installed at the Village Office to correct problems. Tanya informed Council that Mary Jane Carlton has wandered away from home before and her family wanted to thank everyone for keeping an eye out for her. Tanya informed Council the Ohio Municipal League Service Corp. would like to help the Village obtain cheaper electric costs. Discussion. A motion was made and seconded to sign a Purchasing Agreement with Ohio Municipal League Service Corp regarding energy purchasing for the Village. 6 yea, motion passed.

Neil Shaw asked if Tanya got an answer on LED street lights. Tanya replied no, she will call again. Mayor's Report

Mayor Gleckler shared the reports and graphs from Brian Kogar on the speed detection camera. Mayor Gleckler thanked Tanya for the nice party for Bob's retirement. Mayor Gleckler informed Council she planted all of the flowers in the pots and around the Village limit signs and that Nancy Peebles and Linda Gleckler are going to water and weed the plants. Mayor Gleckler asked Tanya to send a thank you to Lemle's Greenhouse for their generosity on the flowers. Mayor Gleckler informed Council she attended the Memorial Day Parade and it was very nice. Mayor Gleckler informed Council she received a call form Sue Dilly that the playground equipment at the ball park needs some attention. Tanya stated that Bob fixed the problems. Mayor Gleckler asked if Tanya had given Barney Burroughs the paper work he needs to expand his storage units without adding bathrooms. Tanya stated yes. Mayor Gleckler informed Council she and Tanya met with TMACOG and found it very interesting. Mayor Gleckler stated she will be attending a seminar at Penta Vocational School on August 2, 2017 that TMACOG is having. Mayor Gleckler shared the Sheriff's report from April 2017 with Council.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. 6 yea, meeting adjourned at 9:05pm..

Luann O'Hara Fiscal Officer